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APACA ACTION MINUTES

BOARD MEETING 

FRIDAY, JANUARY 11, 2008
BOARD MEETING 
RITZ CARLTON, HALF MOON BAY
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            Attendees


Vince Bertoni, AICP


President
Pete Parkinson, AICP

Vice President Policy & Legislation

Lance Schulte, AICP

Vice President Public Information

Kimberly Christensen, AICP
Vice President Professional Development

Hing Wong, AICP


Vice President Administration

Kurt Christiansen, AICP

President-Elect
Kennetha Gaines


Student Representative

Linda Tatum, AICP


President, California Planning Foundation

Kathleen Garcia, FASLA

Planning Commission Representative

Michael Walczis, AICP

Central Section Director

Juan Borrelli, AICP


Northern Section Director

Kimberly Brandt, AICP

Orange Section Vice Director

Kevin Keller, AICP


Los Angeles Section Director

Julia Lave Johnston, AICP

Sacramento Section Director

William Chopyk, AICP

San Diego Section Director

Jay Higgins, AICP


Central Coast Section Director

Charles Rangel


Inland Empire

Jeffrey Lambert, AICP

National Board Representative

Collette Morse, AICP

AICP Representative

John Bridges, FAICP

National Policy and Legislation Representative

Betty Croly, FAICP


Chapter Historian

Dev Vrat, AICP


Information Technology Director

Donald Cotton, AICP

Planner Emeritus Network President

Michele O. Rodriguez, AICP
Membership Inclusion Director

Jessie Barkley


State Awards Coordinator
Manuel Munoz


APA Region VI Student Representative

Sande George


Executive Director and Lobbyist

Tom Stefan



Director of Administration
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            ACTION MINUTES
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BOARD MEETING ACTION ITEMS
1.  CONSENT CALENDAR:   The Board moved, seconded, and passed a motion to approve the consent calendar, including approval of the agenda, membership report (5,823 total – down slightly from last quarter), financial reports, and minutes from the previous Board meeting with the following changes:
Changes to the September 2007 minutes:

· Attendees:  Add Charles Rangel and Manual Munoz
· Page 7, #13-FAICP Nominations, 1st bullet:  ‘Reaffirm the four eligible individuals . . .’ change ‘four’ to ‘eight’

Additions to the Agenda:

· Agenda Item P:  Planning Commission Report (Kathy Garcia)

· Agenda Item Q: Student Report (Kennetha Gaines)

· Agenda Item R: National Delegate Assembly (John Bridges)
2.   ELECTIONS CALENDAR:  The Board moved, seconded, and passed a motion to approve the proposed 2008 Board Election schedule:

-  Nominating Committee Appointed


January 11, 2008

-  CalPlanner Ad Published



January/February 2008








March/April 2008

-  Section Newsletter Ads Published


March/April 2008

-  Ad Posted on APACA Website


February 21, 2008

-  Nominations Due




March 21, 2008

-  Nominating Committee Consider Candidates
April/May 2008

-  Nominating Committee Report to Board

May 21, 2008

-  Candidate Statements Due



June 21, 2008

-  Ballots Available to Members


July 21, 2008

-  Ballots Returned By




August 21, 2008

-  Executive Director/Tally Committee Report Results







August 29, 2008

-  Annual Conference




September 21-24, 2008

-  Officers Take Office




January 1, 2009

The schedule is consistent with the goal of introducing the newly elected Board members at the State Conference.  After Dev Vrat reported several problems identified during a test of the new E-Voting process, the Board determined that InSite Logic should address these issues and conduct another test ballot.  

3.  BYLAWS CHANGES:  The notice of the Bylaws changes will be published in the March/April CalPlanner.  The Bylaws Committee will meet by June to finalize the changes to the Bylaws for a final vote at the June Board meeting.  These revisions will not include the new University Liaison position, which will be filled by appointment to be made by Vince Bertoni for now and added to the Bylaws later. 
4.  STUDENT ENGAGEMENT PROPOSAL: The Board decided to postpone this agenda item until the next Board meeting.
5.  AWARDS POLICY CHANGES:  The Board moved, seconded, and passed a motion to approve the proposed changes to the Awards Program Policy, and directed that the PEN Awards Policy documented in the PEN Bylaws be added to the APACA Awards Program Policy as well.  The Board also discussed moving the award submission and review process online through the website in the future, eliminating the current practice of using CD’s.  
6.  PORTER/NOVELLI:  The Board reviewed Porter/Novelli’s report and first quarter priorities, which included an Op-Ed program, Eminent Domain campaign messaging, and media training for APACA spokespeople.  The following people will attend the media training, which will be held in Orange County:
· Vince Bertoni

· Julia Lave Johnston

· Kathy Garcia 

· Pete Parkinson

· Collette Morse

· Hing Wong
· Kurt Christiansen

· Jay Higgins

· David Zalazar

· Lance Shulte
Porter/Novelli will also conduct a 30-minute phone interview with each Section Director to identify the high-profile planning issues in each Section, which will be used to develop targeted media pitches for each Section.   Additionally, Porter/Novelli will create an expert source list for media interviews and stories.   Porter/Novelli asked the Board  to recommend an expert from both Southern and Northern California for each of the following issues:

· Eminent Domain

· Environment

· Flood Control and Land Use Planning

· Housing Costs and Housing Density

· Smart Growth

· Traffic/Transportation

7.  2008 AND 2009 CONFERENCES:  
The Board asked that the Host Committees work with the VP Administration and Lynne Bynder, and follow the guidelines documented in the Conference Manual.   Policy decisions related to conferences must be made by the Board.  For non-policy decisions, Lynne Bynder may make recommendations, but the Host Committee should make the final decisions.

A.  2008 Conference:

In an effort to reach out to students and respond to requests by Life members, the Board moved, seconded, and passed a motion to modify the registration fees to $200 for Student s and $225 for Life members.  
In addition, the Board moved, seconded, and passed a motion to direct Collette Morse, John Bridges, Linda Tatum, and members of the Standing Conference Committee to propose a new package of fees for sponsorship and exhibitor booths, and to report to the Board in June.
The Board was reminded that the Conference Manual requires a PEN session at the conference, and that Certification Maintenance (CM) sessions must be at least one hour to earn credit.  The following progress was reported and discussed for the 2008 Conference:
· The registration fees are the same as last year, as directed by the Board
· .

· Only four slots for Exhibitor Sponsorships are left.
· The opening reception will be held at The Highlands, a club in Hollywood with a view of Hollywood Boulevard, and the location for the leadership reception will overlook the Hollywood sign.
· Additional space had to be reserved at the Hollywood Renaissance Hotel to accommodate 12 concurrent sessions.
· 
· The conference budget will be finalized in March.
 B.  2009 Conference:

The Board encouraged the 2009 Conference Committee to invite Nevada planners to attend the conference or to submit a session.  The following progress was reported and discussed for the 2009 Conference:

· A pre-conference day will be held in Sacramento, which will include mobile workshops
· Greenhouse gas reduction strategies will be a major focus, and the interaction with urban and non-urban areas will be highlighted

· The conference will take advantage of the unique setting provided by Squaw Valley; all of the resort services will be open and a mobile workshop on horseback is being considered
· As most schools won’t begin until the end of September, more student participation is expected, which could be enhanced by scholarships

8.  FAICP NOMINATION PROCESS:  The College of Fellows of AICP submitted two names for FAICP nomination from the Board’s list of eight individuals to be considered for nomination.  The Section Boards will be asked to recommend candidates for the next FAICP nomination cycle, which will be submitted to the Board in June. 

9.  AICP CERTIFICATION MAINTENANCE:  The Board reviewed a letter drafted by the California Planning Roundtable to address various concerns with the new mandatory continuing education requirements for AICP.   The Board agreed the letter should be a joint letter from APACA, the California Planning Foundation (CPF), and the California Planning Roundtable (CPR).  The letter should be constructive and positive,  support ing the certification maintenance process generally, and identify not only issues of concern but possible solutions as well.

The Board recommended that Kim Christensen, Linda Tatum, and Collette Morse work on a letter to forward to the Commission through Collette, who will add it to the agenda at the Commission scheduled to be held at the National Conference in April.  In addition, Kim will write an article for the website and CalPlanner to provide the members with an update of the new process.

10.  NEW ROSTER AND APPOINTMENTS:   The Board moved, seconded, and passed a motion to make the following appointments:

· Awards Coordinator:  Jessie Barkley

· Membership Inclusion Director:  Michele Rodriguez

· University Liaison:  Conni Pallini Tipton

11.  REPORTS:   
A.  PEN Report:  PEN will send out a letter to the Section Directors, asking each Section to submit one nominee for the PEN Honors Award which is presented at the Awards luncheon during the conference.  The award recognizes senior members of the planning profession who have made a substantial contribution to the field of planning.  
B.  CALPLANNER Report:  The Board was advised that the March/April issue of CalPlanner is on schedule.  Notices to submit articles will automatically go out at one month and at two weeks prior to the deadline.  Authors of articles will be asked to submit items with either face shots of the author or other related images.  A theme outline is planned for future CalPlanner issues
.
C.  Planning Commission Report:   Kathy Garcia reported that funding of up to $500 will be available in 2008 to any Section sponsoring a Planning Commission training program.   Sections will be asked to provide a description of the program and a budget showing how the funds will be spent.    Kathy will provide National membership packets and other materials to give to training program participants.
D.  Student Report: Manny Munoz reported the American Planning Student Organization has a program to encourage high school students to enter the planning profession, similar to the diversity program.  The pilot program will be launched in February.  It is hoped that CPF will eventually take over the program.
E.  National Delegate Assembly: John Bridges reported the National Delegate Assembly agenda will include the adoption of a climate change guide and a white paper on transportation funding reauthorization, which is still in the early stages.  John noted that California has 14 seats available at the Assembly, to be held at the National Conference in Las Vegas, and encouraged Conference participants to also attend the Assembly.   
During the development of white papers, comments should be provided to National in advance and Collette Morse and Jeff Lambert should be copied on the correspondence.

12. OTHER:   Nominations are needed for the following National awards:  Great Streets, Great Neighborhoods, and Great Public Places.  There are 10 awards in each category, and the nomination form is available on the National APA website.
13.  NEXT BOARD MEETING:  The next Board meeting is scheduled for Saturday, May 17, 2008 at Laguna Beach.


[image: image7.jpg]


            ADJOURNMENT


The meeting was adjourned at 4:00 pm.
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